From: Trevor Wilson <

Sent: Tuesday, May 7, 2024 3:30 PM

To: Cabral, Victor < Cabral V @ san-clemente.org >; Loeffler, Rick < Loeffler R @ san-clemente.org >; Enmeier, Market A cabral V @ sa

<EnmeierM@san-clemente.org>; Knoblock, Steve <KnoblockS@san-clemente.org>; CityClerk Mail

<CityClerk@san-clemente.org>; CityHall Mail <CityHall@san-clemente.org>; Duncan, Chris <DuncanC@san-

clemente.org>; Hall, Andy <HallA@san-clemente.org>; cjsmith@picketfencemedia.com

Subject: Today's ceremony

Sent from my iPhone

I would like to encourage you to cancel today's ceremony honoring Loeffler for the anniversary of his hiring by the LAPD. It's unnecessary. It was brought up at the last meeting already. With all respect to Loeffler's former career, he's not an elected official even. This ceremony is gratuitous showmanship. You would think with this council's history of association with both convicted insurrectionist Alan Hostetter and dishonest showman and stolen valor blowhard Gene James and their team of supporters in the community you would think twice about acting without integrity in any circumstance. Become better council members and human beings. Concentrate on your jobs instead of celebrating yourselves. There are people who live in San Clemente who aren't part of your bubble. Mayor Cabral never made right the fact he doesn't answer questions and decided to delete and block me instead. I know Andy Hall and Mark Enmeier came after most of the Gene/Alan era so might not be fully aware of the history of the rest of you. In any event, I encourage you to cancel today's ceremony without comment and refrain from grandstanding on the dais or making endorsements and political statements concerning the upcoming elections. Think hard about the integrity of the people you appoint to committees. Question whether they are qualified or simply opportunists.

Sincerely, concerned citizen and council observer, Trevor Wilson.